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,  GSP and MTB Will Not be Extended on 
January 1 

 
The Generalized System of Preferences (GSP) and 
the Miscellaneous Trade Bill (MTB) were not 
included in the Omnibus bill and will not be 
extended on January 1, 2021. GSP will mostly be 
renewed as it has been when it has expired several 
times in the past. Duties will have to be paid, but 
we expect that when it is renewed it will be 
retroactive to January 1, 2021. All previous GSP 
renewals have been made retroactive to the 
expiration date. 
 
MTB will not be renewed in a similar manner. Each 
MTB that passes has a hard expiration date.  A new 
MTB must be passed each time. The new MTB was 
ready to be included but did not make it to the final 
bill. It still needs to be attached as a new bill to be 
passed with the new list that will include mot of 
what has been active this year. We will watch its 
progress closely. 
 

Correction to Thailand GSP 
Suspension 

 
This is a correction to a recent article we wrote on 
the suspension of Thailand from the Generalized 
System of Preferences (GSP). We received wrong 
information from one of our sources. Only certain 
HTS numbers will be suspended from GSP on 
December 30, 2020.  To access the list of HTS 
numbers click here. 
 
We apologize for this error. 
 
 

NEWS IN BRIEF 
 

Follow Carmichael on LinkedIn  
 

Keep up with current trade information 
and stay up to date with newsworthy 
updates from Carmichael International 
Service by following us on LinkedIn! 
 
Click here to find us on LinkedIn.  
 
 

New China (301) Exclusions for 
January 1 

 
We had all expected that almost all China 301 
exclusions were to expire on December 31 except 
for only a few from List 1.  At the last minute on 
Wednesday, the Office of the U.S. Trade 
Representative (USTR) announced some special 
new exclusions dealing with COVID-19.  These 
include PEE’s, medical equipment and devices 
and other medical articles deemed necessary to 
help stop the spread of Covid-19 articles.   
 
The new lists include articles for various expiring 
exclusions and some new ones that were added.  
The new exclusions under new 9903 HTSUS 
numbers that will be effective on January 1, 2021.  
The old exclusions will still expire on December 
31.  The new exclusions will be effective from 
January 1 through March 31, 2021. The USTR’s 
announcement, including the annexes with the 
list of these HTS numbers of the new exclusions, 
can be found by clicking here. 
 
 

  
By Todd Boice, President 

 

https://ustr.gov/sites/default/files/files/Press/Releases/Thailand%20GSP%20Country%20Practice%20Review%20%20Product%20Removal%20List.pdf
https://www.linkedin.com/company/carmichael-international-service/
https://ustr.gov/sites/default/files/enforcement/301Investigations/COVID_Extensions_December_2020.pdf

